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Greetings, family of Our Savior's!  Here is the October 2024 edition of The 
Crossroads newsletter.  Attached below are links to these sections of the 
newsletter: 

From Pastor Bredlau 

Council News 

Evangelism 

Stewardship 

Worship & Music 

Property 

Church in Society 

Fellowship 

Youth & Family 



 

 

From Pastor Bredlau 

Pastoral Acts: 
 
Funerals 
Merry Damrow: 
Funeral—September 12, 2024 
Burial—September 25, 2024 

 
How Will You Use Your Energy? 

 
We live in a state with tremendous natural resources and beauty.  

Rivers and lakes, trees and crops, and a wide variety of domestic and 

wild animals, all of them using and creating energy.  Energy, in a simple 

definition, is the capacity to do work, or make something happen.  It can 

be used for good or for bad purposes, it is used to grow and cook our 

food, heat our homes, power our cars, and get us out of bed.  Nothing 

happens without energy.  

 

Our Savior’s Lutheran Church has many resources, and plenty of 

energy.  You have an abundance of Time, Talent, Treasure, Testimony, 

and Temple (People!).  You have many gifts and skills, a building that 

serves multiple purposes, an excellent location in a growing town, and 

the power of the wind of the Holy Spirit.  

 

I have enjoyed the Transition process thus far because we are mining 

resources, and considering how those resources will be converted into 

energy to power the future of the congregation.  How you decide to 

direct that energy will determine the potential and the future of all that 

you do together.  We are engaged in a process of mining, defining, and 

refining the congregation’s energy for the good of the Gospel to reach 

individuals, and the community, with the love of Jesus Christ.  

 

How will you use your energy for the good of your own spiritual growth, 

and to encourage others to do so?  Are you excited about the power of 

God being put to work in the congregation and the community?  How 

are your resources being used to further the message of Jesus?  

 

Keep hoping and dreaming.  The energy that you are generating now 

will propel you to a great future! 

 

Pastor Peter 

Transition Process Update 
 
The Transition Team is continuing its work each Monday evening.  

We’re working through your thoughts, ideas, hopes, and dreams for Our 

Savior’s, categorized into major themes such as Worship and Music, 

Youth and Family, Outreach, Education, and Finance.  

 

Thank you to the 110 of you who have already engaged the process 

through individual meetings or the 19 public listening sessions.  You can 

still participate in the process by speaking to Pastor Peter in person, on 

email, a letter, text, or phone call.  The more information that the Team 

has to review, the better the result for the congregation.  

Pastoral Presence/Contact 
 Now that we have begun our 
programmatic year, our staff office 
hours have returned to our normal 9-
4, Monday - Friday schedule. As 
always, your pastors are on-call 24/7 
to visit or talk to or meet with you as 
needed.  
 
The best way to meet a Pastor is by 
emailing, texting, or calling to 
schedule an appointment. 
Pastor Seth and Pastor Peter will be 
out in the community, doing the work 
to which they're called, which means 
they'll be in and out of the office as 
they meet with groups, visit 
members and prospective members, 
and attend events throughout the 
whole week. Always CALL in a crisis 
or emergency. 
 
When reaching out, it may be helpful 
to follow this guide: 
Not Urgent - email or call the office 
Urgent - call or text a pastor 
Crisis - text a pastor or call (and 
leave a message if the call isn't 
immediately answered) 
 
In an emergency, here is 
the Pastor on-call schedule: 
Monday, Wednesday, Friday –
 Pastor Peter 309-513-1116 
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday -
 Pastor Seth 770-561-5993 
Sunday – Both Pastors 
 
We're here for you, and we hope this 
plan helps meet everyone's needs in 
our faith community! 



 

 

If you are wondering how the process is proceeding, please check the Transition binder at the Welcome 

Center to see the notes of our meetings and other documents.  You can also speak to a Team member: 

Kris Koskelin, Marcia O’Donnell, Dannelle Gay, Nathan Smith, Tom Schlinder, Edie Nowicki, Gary 

Dalgaard, and Pastor Peter.  
 
From here, the Team will continue weekly work together and share preliminary findings with the Finance 

Committee and the Church Council at their October meetings.  Then, the congregation will have an 

opportunity to hear those findings at public meetings in November (Nov. 6th at 2 pm, Nov. 7th at 7 pm,  

Nov. 12th at 11 am and 7 pm). 
 
You have been great in this process, and thank you very much for welcoming me and trusting me to walk 

with you through this discernment for the future of the congregation.  

 

Transition Process Update—continued 

Council Notes from September 19, 2024 Meeting 
† There was a report and update by JAM.  This program has been amazing and beneficial for the OSLC 

congregation and community.  Assurances are being made to ensure that this program will continue to 

be budgeted. 

 

† The Property Committee is looking at resurfacing and repainting the parking lot. 

 

† The Sunshine Supper will continue to be supported by OSLC.  There were some concerns considering 

the large numbers of people and the cost for the program.  OSLC has committed to continue our 

support. 

 
Tim Svendsen 

Congregation Council President 

Financial Progress Report for August 2024 
 

1)  General Fund:           2) Building Fund:  
 Giving:  $41,693.93     Giving:  $5,948.00 

Expenses:  $51,627.68    Expenses:  $7,103.00 
Net Cash Flow:  $<9,933.75>  Net Cash Flow:  $<1,155.00> 

 YTD Cash Flow:  $<7,497.27>  YTD Cash Flow:  $<614.81> 

A Note from OSLC’s Treasurer: 
The 2024 Giving Budget is $668,500 and as of August 60% 
has been raised.  The 2024 Expenditure Budget is 
$729,300 and as of August 61% has been spent.  The Cash 
Flow was a negative $10,000 as of the end of August and 
Year-to-date of a negative $7,000.   

Pastor Peter 

Council News 

Reminder—When 
scheduling any 
committee or other 
meetings at OSLC, 
please remember 
to let Darlene in 
the office know—so she 
can add it to the OSLC 
church calendar.  Thank you! 



 

 

Stewardship 

Our Savior’s is indeed a special place.  The reason it’s so special is because of you, all the work you do 
and the gifts you share.  Starting with this issue and in the weeks ahead we will be sharing stories about 
some of the work being done and its impact on our church and in our community so stay tuned for the 
good news!  
  
Sunshine Supper 
OSLC hosts the free Sunshine Supper at Sunshine Place in Sun Prairie four times a year with the next 
one scheduled for Monday, November 18, 2024. 
 
OSLC provides taco salads using 150 pounds of taco meat (cooked the day of the event), taco chips, 
lettuce, onions, black olives, shredded cheese, salsa, sour cream and applesauce, serving 475 to 500 
meals.  The meals are served on a drive-through basis instead of a sit-down meal, which would serve only 
125.  The issue of food insecurity is too great in our community to return to the sit-down method. 
The taco salad is a favorite in the community and the Sunshine Supper Team definitely likes it when OSLC 
is serving the meal. 
 
There are currently 17 volunteers but more help is needed.  There is a sign-up sheet left at the Welcome 
Desk three weeks prior to the event if you are interested in volunteering.  If you would like to contribute 
financially you can write a check to Our Savior’s Lutheran Church and put Sunshine Supper in the memo 
line.  

Stewardship Sunday—October 20
th

 
 
You are invited to Pledge Sunday on Sunday, October 20th at both worship 
services.  You will have the opportunity to invest in the mission and ministries 
of Our Savior's with your pledge of Time, Talent, Treasure, Testimony, and 
Temple.  We'll celebrate together your ongoing generosity and say thank you 
for making Our Savior's a great place to grow and serve. 
 
Pledge information will arrive at your home soon.  Please review it and prayerfully consider your 
investment in the present and future of the congregation and the community.  
 
To celebrate this moment in the life of the church, we’ll have a special service, complete with a little magic! 
Our very own Dan Feaster will share his own gifts of illusion with us in place of a traditional sermon, so 
bring your pledge along with a sense of awe, wonder, and humor! 
 
If you can't attend on the 20th or aren't ready to decide on your commitment, you can share your pledge 
any time before the end of the year.  
 
Thank you for all that you do to create an inspiring and supportive church! 
 

Join Us for Our Second Annual Church Workday! 
The Property Committee invites you to participate in our second annual Workday on Sat., 
Oct. 12th, starting at 8:30 AM. We need volunteers not only for the day itself but also for 
projects leading up to the event. If you can swing a hammer, wire a light, paint a wall, or 
rake leaves, we would love to have you join us!  We’ll work together in the morning and 
enjoy a delicious lunch at noon, celebrating our efforts and teamwork.  We look forward to 
seeing you there!  Sign up at the Welcome Desk! 

Property 



 

 

Worship & Music 

October Is Here.  We Have Started, But You Are Still Wanted! 

 
October is here and all of our music groups have begun to meet.  Even though rehearsals have begun, 
enrollment in all vocal groups is still open.  You can help enhance our worship and spread beauty and joy 
to our whole congregation!’ 
 
Here is a list of our music groups with the time and location of rehearsals: 
 
Senior Choir:  Rehearses in the Sanctuary on Wednesday evenings starting at 7:00 p.m.  The group is 
open to all adults plus high school students.  Rick LaFleur is the director. 
 
Chancel Ringers:  Rehearses in the Balcony on Tuesday evenings starting at 6:45 p.m.  Josh Morano is 
the director. 
 
Youth Choir:  Rehearses in the Essential Grace choir room on Wednesdays from 5:15 to 6:00 p.m.  The 
group is open to students from the 2nd grade and up. B reta & Judy Saganski lead the group. 
 
Cherub Choir:  Rehearses in the Chapel on Wednesdays from 5:30 to 6:00 
p.m.  The group is open to children ages 4-7, PreK, K & 1st grade.  Diane 
Padrutt leads the group. 
 
Praise Band:  Rehearses in the Sanctuary at 9:30 on Sunday mornings and 
then leads music at the  10:30 service.  Bekah Morano leads the group. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the leaders of the various groups or 
ask me.  We welcome you! 
 
Thanks, 
John Krueger 

Altar Flowers Chart for 2024 
Would you like to donate a floral arrangement for the altar to honor a family member or to give in memory 
of loved ones or to celebrate a past or present occasion or celebration?   
 
The Altar Flower Board for 2024 is located in the Narthex on the bulletin board just outside the entrance to 
the Sanctuary (next to the Boy Scout bulletin board).  There are two slots listed for each Sunday, and the 
price per bouquet is $25.  There are still slots available each month through the end 
of 2024. 
 
If you would like to order flowers...please remember to: 
 
1. Sign up on the 2024 Altar Flower Board 
2. Fill out an Altar Flower Order Form 
3. Include payment when signing up for your flowers.  (Please place your payment in 

the white box by the bulletin board—or mail it to the church office.) 
 
PLEASE NOTE—Altar Flowers can also be ordered and paid for online through Shelby at the same 
location as Shelby Giving.  If you have any questions about this, call the church office.   

Worship & Arts 



 

 

Fellowship 

Spirited Book Club 
 
The Spirited Book Club will meet on Tuesday October 8th at 6:30pm to discuss Redeeming 
Love.  Please RSVP to Sandy Richardson or Joy Kroeger. You can also sign up on the sheet at 
the Welcome Desk at church.  The meeting will be at Gloria Hannon's home (886 Hunters Trail 
in Sun Prairie). 

 
Looking ahead, in November we will discuss The Four Loves by C S Lewis.  In this book the 
author examines four varieties of love, as approached from the Greek language.  Watch for the 
sign-up in the coming weeks. 
 

Worship & Arts 

Poinsettias—We will again beautify the Sanctuary for our Christmas services with 
beautiful Poinsettias.  You are invited to order one or more of these poinsettias to 
honor a loved one or to give in memory of loved ones.  This will help in deferring the 
church's cost of purchasing these Poinsettias.  You can then pick up the plants after 
the last Christmas service to take home with you if you choose.  The cost is the 
same as last year and order forms will be available in November.  We are offering 
both red and white poinsettias at a cost of $18 each.  The cut-off date for ordering poinsettias will 
be Sunday, December 8

th
.  Look for the order forms soon. 

Hanging of the Greens Sunday, November 24—The annual “Hanging of the 
Greens” gathering, (otherwise known as Decorating the Church for the Advent/Christmas 
Season) will take place on Sunday, Nov. 24 after the 10:30 service.  A light lunch and 
beverages will be served.  Mark your calendars and look for the sign-up at the Welcome Desk 
in the coming weeks. 

Eat Boldly—Join Us For a Fun Evening of Fellowship, Good Food and 

Friendly People!    

Our October group dinner will be on Friday, October 4th at Club 60, W2164 Highway 
60, Columbus.  Sign up at the Welcome Desk by Wednesday, October 2nd.  If 
questions—contact Gary Dalgaard at (608) 215-0583.   
 

 
Looking ahead, the November group dinner will be Friday, November 1st at Oakstone 
Recreational, 304 Commerce Parkway, in Cottage Grove.  Watch for the sign-up at the 
Welcome Desk in the coming weeks. 
 



 

 

 Evangelism 

New Member Classes Starting in October—If you are interested in 
being a member of Our Savior’s Lutheran (OSLC), or if you have recently 
transferred your membership from a previous church, you are invited to attend our 
New Member Classes.  You are asked to attend two classes; October 20 and 27, 
both at 9:15 in the Chapel.  On Sunday, November 3rd, during a church service, you 
will be received by the congregation—this will be explained in detail during one of 
the classes. Please email Nicole Crittenden, give the church office a call, or sign up at the Welcome 
Desk.  We look forward to having you join us on our Faith Journey at OSLC.   
 
Nicole Crittenden, New Member and Volunteer Coordinator:  nicole@oslc-elca.org 

THANKS TO OUR SAVIOR'S VOLUNTEERS! 
 
We had two big events in the course of a few short weeks this past summer. 
 
As is the custom, we participated in the Sun Prairie Corn Fest Parade.  Our 
Praise Band prepared great music and was towed by truck on a flatbed from 
church to Main Street.  Many volunteers passed out a load of candy to so many 
children with their bags open to receive the goodies! 
 
Before the  second annual Blacktop Party, volunteers taped invitations to 200 homes surrounding the 
church property encouraging our neighbors to come and enjoy a bouncy house, free ice cream cones, 
popcorn, face painting and corn hole games.  Dave Hecht, a local musician, played some great music for 
us to sing along. 
 
Thank you for attending the parade by cheering us on! 
 
If you came to the Blacktop event, we hope you enjoyed a beautiful day with treats and a time to come 
together with neighbors as a community.  We couldn't have done it without you. 
 
Pat Nicholson 
and the Evangelism Team 

Order your OSLC swag from ELITE through October 27
th

! 
 

Order your new OSLC spirit wear that reflects our logo for yourself or your 
family members!  You will be able to order a variety of clothing from Elite 
Embroidery through October 27th! 

 
You can order by just clicking the link below OR if you’d rather go directly to 
Elite to try on sizes and put your order in there they would be happy to help 
you.  Their address is:  175 Business Park Drive, Sun Prairie, WI 
 
They are open from 9:00- 5:00 Monday through Friday and 10:00-2:00 Saturday. 

 
After October 27th they will produce the orders and let us know when they are done.  You will be able to 
go to their store and pick up your order whenever it is convenient for you. 
  
https://oursaviors2024.itemorder.com  

mailto:kathy@oslc-elca.org
https://7zdi5cqab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LHFdLCD_tz_XklDhvLhwwJorLYVXAW8jzhTAylwf9nl0xzGdURuHnV4nt4_7gWpLGIa21Xgd-2liUEk1Fk_KEI1ovsGc-0cu2mIRMAuMSS-ZhEP_PSKUT68uL1jYi0qOcLvoUm8IWNfDEp6rpUu5S9M_zMrGpjq6W45Dy84R5N0=&c=qc0sahSc4o5rNEuJ3XQQC-jMg4QQ4mjuygUpP5UAI5f


 

 

Church in Society Rebecca Circle is 
collecting donations for 
PorchLight in Madison: 
 
Here is the Winter Request for 
PorchLight: 
 
Ponchos/tarps 
Hats 
Mittens 
Gloves 
Scarves 
Socks 
New underwear 
Toiletries 
Belts 
Sunglasses 
Bandanas 
 
Please Note:  PorchLight is no 
longer accepting clothing 
donations at this time. 
 
Please place your donations for 
Porch Light in the white wicker 
basket or the red and white 
container in the Narthex.  Thank 
you to the OSLC congregation 
for all your donations 
throughout the year!   

Sunshine Food Pantry 
Assistance 
You're invited to bring in these 
especially needed items for the 
Food Pantry: 
 
 cereal 
 fruit cups 
 peanut butter and jully 
 granola bars 
 anything else “breakfasty” 
 
Please place your donations 
on the Food Pantry donations 
table in the Narthex.  Thank 
you for making a difference for 
Sun Prairie families! 
 
 

Sunshine Supper Coming in November!! 
The next Sunshine Supper will be on Monday, November 18th.  Please 
put this on your calendar now!! 

We’re going to be preparing and distributing taco salad 
meals to approximately 500 people.  If you can find it in 
your hearts to help us out with a financial donation, it 
would be very much appreciated.  You can include a 
check with your offering, mail one to the church, or drop 
it off in the mailbox outside.  Just make sure you put 
“Sunshine Supper” in the memo line. 

We’re also looking for 20 volunteers to prepare and help serve the 
meal from 4:15 to 6:15 pm.  If you would like to help, please email 
Tom Schlinder at: schlinder1959@gmail.com or call (608) 630-0076. 
 
Tom Schlinder and Steve Olson will be coordinating the November 
event.  Thank you so much for your support!! 

Each year, Our Savior's participates in the Madison Area Jail Ministry 
Christmas Card Outreach program. We are looking for someone to co-
chair this program with Bekah Morano this year, with the plan to take it 
over next year.  
 
Please reach out to Bekah at rebekah.g.morano@gmail.com if you 
are interested in helping or learning more.  

Request from CH Bird School 
CH Bird no longer requests icy pops (Kool Pops). They have more 
than enough.   
 
They DO need healthy snacks like: granola bars, Graham crackers, 
individual bags of goldfish crackers or packages of cheese and 
crackers, pretzels, etc.  Please stay away from cookies and chips like 
Doritos, potato, etc. 
 
Also, they would appreciate donations of washable 
markers.  You can leave any of these donations in the 
brown wicker basket in the Narthex.  Thank you for 
your support of CH Bird! 

mailto:schlinder1959@gmail.com
mailto:rebekah.g.morano@gmail.com


 

 

Church in Society 

A Call to Justice and Mercy (JAM) 

What does God require of you but to do justice,  
love mercy and walk humbly with your God. 

 
Micah 6:8 

 
 
 

 
The JAM team would like to thank everyone who came to the first of our fall classes on Patterns of 
Injustice.  We are grateful to have you learning with us! 
 
We would like to let you know about the October classes coming up. 

 
October 6th we will welcome Michelle Cloud, a member of the Ho Chunk tribe 
and Outreach Specialist, Indigenous Arts and Sciences, UW Madison, to 
speak during class time.  She will add to our understanding of how Indigenous 
peoples are involved in current day actions and other topics that will increase 
our awareness and understanding.  Everyone is welcome to attend even if not 
attending classes. 
 
October 13th we will learn about the Chinese and Japanese experience. 
 
 
October 20th and 27th the JAM class won’t be meeting to allow for new 
member classes.   
 
 
We will resume classes on November 3 when we will dedicate three weeks to 
learning more about the Mexican/Latinx experience ending with a speaker on 
November 15th and Pizza Roundtable that evening. 
 
 
From the JAM Team:  Sue Lux, Linda Frautschy, Diane Padrutt, Peggy 
Schaub, and Judy Singletary  

Volunteer Information 

Ushers Needed 
We’re looking for a few new ushers to help fill in our weekly schedules.  The church 
usher plays a very important role in the life of a congregation during its most critical 
weekly event—worshiping God the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit.  Almost everyone 
who worships comes face to face with an usher at some time in the service.  

if you’re interested in ushering one service per month, either 8:00am or 10:30am 
please sign up at the Welcome Desk or email Nicole Crittenden at nicole@oslc-
elca.org.  Requests for special services may also be needed throughout the year, 
i.e., advent, lent, Christmas.  Training is provided.    

mailto:nicole@oslc-elca.org
mailto:nicole@oslc-elca.org


 

 

Youth & Family 

Disruptive Disciples 
 
Our newly named High School Youth Group, 
Disruptive Disciples, is getting together on 
Sundays 9:15-10:15am in Ben's 
Underground.  We use this time to plan activities, 
discuss service project opportunities, and just hang out.  Breakfast is 
provided.  All high school youth are encouraged to join whenever 
available.  Just drop in! 
 
We're looking for a couple of adult volunteers each Sunday to hang out 
with this group.  No planning needed, just be present for discussion 
and questions as needed.  Our request is that you would be available 
one Sunday per month..   
 
We're also looking for breakfast donations.  If you're able to provide 
breakfast on any given Sunday, please let us know.  Breakfast 
favorites include items like donuts, bagels, breakfast burritos, egg 
bites, pancakes, waffles, bacon, eggs, and cereal.  So far, we average 
about 10 kids each week. 
 
If interested, please check the sign-up sheets at the Welcome Desk or 
email Nicole Crittenden at nicole@oslc-elca.org. 

Trunk-r-Treat - 
Thursday, October 24th, 
5 - 7pm! 
Once again, OSLC will host our 
annual community Trunk-r-Treat 
event on Thursday, October 
24th from 5 - 7pm!  Dress Up in 
your Halloween costumes and 
come to church for a great time 
including safe trick-or-treating for 
the whole family, hot dogs, 
s’mores, hot cocoa, warm apple 
cider, and CANDY! 
 
We are also in need of 
volunteers to help set up, assist 
with food, help direct children 
and families as they come to the 
event, game and craft helpers, 
and volunteers to bring their car 
to hand out candy to the kids in 
the parking lot. 
 
There are two sign-up sheets at 
the Welcome Desk—one for 
general volunteers (setup/
cleanup, games, food, etc.), and 
one for car hosts (handing out 
candy from your trunk.  Decorate 
your trunk to win the coveted 
Best Trunk Award!.  Sign-up at 
church or contact Matt@oslc-
elca.org for more info or to sign-
up to help! 

Care-Team Ministry for College Age Youth 
Attention parents of post high school youth!  C.A.T.(Care-Team) 
Ministry wants to stay connected with your children as they start the 
next chapter of their life.  If you have a child attending college, in the 
military, or moving away from home we want to know!  The C.A.T. 
Ministry will send cards, care packages and inspirational notes through 
out the year to let them know that their OSLC family is thinking about 
them.  Please send their new mailing address and email address to 
Charise Dunn, the C.A.T. Coordinator, at cdunn9901@aol.com so they 
can begin receiving treats this fall.  

Trunk-r-Treat Candy 
Donations Needed!  
Our Trunk-r-Treat event brings 
hundreds of people from our 
congregation and from the 
greater Sun Prairie community 
into our church.  This requires 
many volunteers and LOTS of 
candy!  We are collecting candy 
donations from now through the 
Trunk-r-Treat event.  Donations 
can be dropped off in the 
marked collection bin in the 
Narthex. Thank you! 

Upcoming Activities for Disruptive Disciples 
 
Thursday, Oct 24th – Trunk or Treat.  The Disruptive Disciples are 
hosting a vehicle at Trunk or Treat.  High school students 
are welcome to join us at 4:15pm to decorate the vehicle 
and hand out candy from 5:00-7:00pm.  Come in costume, 
something appropriate around small children. 
 
Saturday, Oct 26th – Haunted Forest.  We’ll meet at 
church at 6:30pm to go to Schuster’s Farm to visit the 
Haunted Forest.  There is also a flashlight corn maze if 
you’re not up for the haunted activity.  Cost is $30 per 
person.  Please sign up at the Welcome Desk or email 
Nicole Crittenden.  Checks, cash or Venmo will be 
needed for all participants by October 13th so that we 
can purchase group tickets.  Depending on number or 
kids signed up, we may need an adult driver or two.  

mailto:nicole@oslc-elca.org
mailto:Matt@oslc-elca.org
mailto:Matt@oslc-elca.org
mailto:cdunn9901@aol.com


 

 

Women’s Ministry 

2024 Update from the OSLC Quilters 
OSLC Quilters report that a total of 191 quilts were completed and are on their way for 
Lutheran World Relief.  They will provide warmth and comfort worldwide in places of 
need.  Thanks to the many folks who helped fold and pack the quilts.  It really made the 
annual project easier for us.  We especially want to thank Mary and Alan Meyer and 
Donna and Dave Kallstrom for once again transporting the 50 boxes of quilts to the 
railroad station for the boxcar loading in Madison. 
 
In addition, 12 quilts were given to the Bed Lady project at Sunshine Place.  This project provides free beds 
to school aged children who otherwise may be sleeping on the floor in the Sun Prairie and Marshall school 
districts.  Also, six kid-themed quilters were given to our partnered school, C. H. Bird School, for children who 
may need extra warmth and comforting. 
 
Thanks to everyone for keeping the quilters in mind as you come across any fabric or materials to donate.  
Gently used print or colored sheets are always welcome.  Any donations may be brought to church and will 
be taken upstairs to our quilting area.  You’re always welcome to come see us Wednesday mornings, from 
900–11:00 am.  Many thanks also for your prayers and support as we continue in this fellowship and ministry 
for LWR.  We welcome anyone who would like to join us Wednesday mornings from 9:00–11:00.  If you have 
any questions, contact Ellie Borchert, 608-837-5334, or ellynbud@charter.net. 

The Sun Prairie Wisconsin Days for Girls team met August 28th and packed 103 menstrual kits that will soon 
be on their way to women and girls in South Sudan.  Since May of 2019 when our group 
began, we provided 1568 full kits and 1100 other sewn parts through Days for Girls.  While our 
group is not an official part of Our Savior’s, many of our members are and the support we 
receive from OSLC is essential to what we do. In addition to providing space for our sewing 
days, Our Savior’s has given us Thrivent grants in the past and does the record keeping for 
donations and expenses. Thank you, OSLC, for the support you have given us and for allowing 
us to help thousands of women and girls across the globe! 
 
Linda Frautschy 

Women’s Adventure Group (WAG) 



 

 

~ October 2024 ~ 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1 

10:00a SPASD 
Playgroup 

11:45a SPASD 
Playgroup 

12:30p JAM Team 
Mtg. 

12:30p SPASD Job 
Training Students 

6:45p Chancel 
Ringers (Balcony) 

7:00p Property 
Committee Mtg. 

2 

9:00a Quilters 

9:00a Staff Meeting 

5:15p Youth Choir 
(Essential Grace) 

5:30p Cherub Choir 
(Chapel) 

6:30p Confirmation 

7:00p Senior Choir 

7:45p CHAOS 

3 
10:00a SPASD 
Playgroup 

11:45a SPASD 
Playgroup 

12:00p Bible Study 
(Chapel) 

12:30p SPASD Job 
Training Students 

4 
7:00p Eat Boldly 

5 
10:00a AA Group 
Meeting (Room 19) 

6 
8:00a Worship  
9:00a Coffee Hour 

9:15a High School 
Youth Group (Ben's 
Underground) 

9:15a JAM Class/
Adult Ed. (Chapel) 

9:15a Sunday School 

10:30a Worship 

11:45a Acolyte 
Training Class 

12:00p OSLC 
Worship Svc. on 
KSUN  

7 
9:30a SPASD Job 
Training Students 

6:30p Transition Team 
Mtg. (Chapel) 

7:00p Scouts BSA 
Troops 47 & 747 

8 
10:00a SPASD 
Playgroup 

11:45a SPASD 
Playgroup 

12:30p JAM Team 
Mtg. 

12:30p SPASD Job 
Training Students 

1:00p Pastors Text 
Study Group 

6:30p Spirited Book 
Club (@ G. 
Hannon's) 

6:45p Chancel 
Ringers (Balcony) 

9 
9:00a Quilters 

9:00a Staff Meeting 

5:15p Youth Choir 
(Essential Grace) 

5:30p Cherub Choir 
(Chapel) 

7:00p Senior Choir 

10 
10:00a Gather in 
Prayer (Location 
TBD) 

10:00a SPASD 
Playgroup 

11:45a SPASD 
Playgroup 

12:00p Bible Study 
(Chapel) 

12:30p SPASD Job 
Training Students 

1:30p Rebecca Circle  
- Chapel 

7:00p Bd. of Finance 

11 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Wedding Rehearsal 

12 
8:30p  Second 
Annual Church 
Workday 
 
10:00a AA Group 
Meeting (Room 19) 

 

2:30p Fischer/Haak 
Wedding 

13 
8:00a Worship  
9:00a Coffee Hour 

9:15a High School 
Youth Group (Ben's 
Underground) 

9:15a JAM Class/
Adult Ed. (Chapel) 

9:15a Sunday School 

10:30a Worship 

12:00p OSLC 
Worship Svc.  on 
KSUN  

14  
9:30a SPASD Job 
Training Students 

6:30p Transition Team 
Mtg. (Chapel) 

7:00p Scouts BSA 
Troops 47 & 747 

15 
10:00a SPASD 
Playgroup 

11:45a SPASD 
Playgroup 

12:30p JAM Team 
Mtg. 

12:30p SPASD Job 
Training Students 

6:00p Stamping 
Group 

6:45p Chancel 
Ringers (Balcony) 

7:00p Squircle 
(Men's Bible Study) 

 

16 
9:00a Quilters 

9:00a Staff Meeting 

5:15p Youth Choir 
(Essential Grace) 

5:30p Cherub Choir 
(Chapel) 

6:30p Confirmation 

7:00p Senior Choir 

7:45p CHAOS 

17 
10:00a SPASD 
Playgroup 

11:45a SPASD 
Playgroup 

12:00p Bible Study 
(Chapel) 

12:30p SPASD Job 
Training Students 

6:00p Executive 
Committee 

6:30p Congregation 
Council 

18 
  

19 
10:00a AA Group 
Meeting (Room 19) 

20 
Stewardship Sunday 
8:00a Worship  
9:00a Coffee Hour 

9:15a High School 
Youth Group (Ben's 
Underground) 

9:15a Sunday School 

9:15a New Member 
Class 

10:30a Worship 

12:00p OSLC 
Worship Svc. on 
KSUN  

21 
9:30a SPASD Job 
Training Students 

6:30p Transition Team 
Mtg. (Chapel) 

7:00p Scouts BSA 
Troops 47 & 747 

 

Deadline for items for 
November newsletter 

22 
10:00a SPASD 
Playgroup 

11:45a SPASD 
Playgroup 

12:30p JAM Team 
Mtg. 

12:30p SPASD Job 
Training Students 

6:45p Chancel 
Ringers (Balcony) 

23 
9:00a Quilters 

9:00a Staff Meeting 

5:15p Youth Choir 
(Essential Grace) 

5:30p Cherub Choir 
(Chapel) 

6:30p Confirmation 

7:00p Senior Choir 

7:45p CHAOS 

24 
10:00a Gather in 
Prayer (Conference 
Room) 

10:00a SPASD 
Playgroup 

11:45a SPASD 
Playgroup 

12:00p Bible Study 
(Chapel) 

12:30p SPASD Job 
Training Students 

5:00p Trunk-r-Treat 
@ OSLC 

25 
  

26 
9:00a Eagle Scout 
Project (Bicycle 
Repair Clinic)—
Parking Lot 
 
10:00a AA Group 
Meeting (Room 19) 

 

6:30p OSLC Youth 
Group to Schuster’s 
Farm Haunted Forest 

27 
Reformation Sunday 
8:00a Worship  
9:00a Coffee Hour 

9:15a High School 
Youth Group (Ben's 
Underground) 

9:15a Sunday School 

9:15a New Member 
Class 

10:30a Worship 

12:00p OSLC 
Worship Svc.  on 
KSUN 

28 
9:30a SPASD Job 
Training Students 

6:30p Transition Team 
Mtg. (Chapel) 

7:00p Scouts BSA 
Troops 47 & 747 

29 
10:00a SPASD 
Playgroup 

11:45a SPASD 
Playgroup 

12:30p JAM Team 
Mtg. 

12:30p SPASD Job 
Training Students 

6:30p Martha Circle 

6:45p Chancel 
Ringers (Balcony) 

30 
9:00a Quilters 

9:00a Staff Meeting 

5:15p Youth Choir 
(Essential Grace) 

5:30p Cherub Choir 
(Chapel) 

6:30p Confirmation 

7:00p Senior Choir 

7:45p CHAOS 

31 Halloween 
 
10:00a SPASD 
Playgroup 

11:45a SPASD 
Playgroup 

12:30p SPASD Job 
Training Students 

Notes: 

Deadline for items for November 
Newsletter:  Please send any items 
for the newsletter to Darlene by 
Monday, October 21 at:  
darlene@oslc-elca.org 
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Education:  Gary Dalgaard 

Evangelism:  Pat Nicholson 

Fellowship:  Ed Nowicki 

Finance: Emily LaFleur 

Property:  Adam Bayliss  

Public Relations:  Ken Sodemann 

Stewardship:  Bryan Loney  
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Office Hours    
    Monday–Friday  9–4 
     

Worship    
    Sanctuary worship—Sundays at 8:00 am and 10:30 am 

    Video worship services on our YouTube channel & KSUN on Sundays 

www.Facebook.com/OurSaviors 
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